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IHBC South East Branch

Annual General Meeting

Farnham Town Council, South Street, Farnham

Friday 10th October 2014

1. Members Present: Sean Rix, Lone Le Vay, Clare Dales, Andrew Norris, Judith Norris, Daniel Cooper, Robin Stannard, Sarah Sullivan, Mariana Beadsworth, Maggie Henderson, John McInally, Roger Dowty , Debbie Gardner, Conrad Howard, Christine Manly, John Townsend, Janet Baxter, Richard Stocking, Edward Sargent, Martin Higgins, Damien Blower, Duncan Philips, Sanne Roberts, Kathryn Sayner, Lesley Johnston, Kate Kendall, Sophie Wood, Dianna Floud , Patience Trevor, Posy Metz, Lucie Tushingham, Graham Bishop, Beverley Mogford 

2. Apologies: Eimear Murphy, Eddie Booth, Peter Mills, Catherine Jeater, Alan Byrne, Glen Moore, Paul Barker, Pamela Earl

3. Minutes of the AGM 4th October 2013. These were agreed, nominated by Debbie Gardner, seconded by Lone Le Vay

4. Matters Arising: None

5. Chairmans Report: (Circulated) Sean Rix wished to draw Members attention to the sad death of Chezel Bird earlier in the year, following a short illness. She was a pivotal member of the IHBC and a friend to many members. Her personality, drive and humour will be much missed.

No questions or other points were raised.

6. Treasurers Report (Circulated) 

· Lone Le Vay noted some increase in branch funds over the year to 30/10/2014. 

· This was probably due to fewer events this year and better attendance at our Annual Schools. It is hoped to carry out more events in the coming year and any ideas or suggestions for future events would be welcomed.  

· The Bursary for the Annual School will be advertised early next year. Sean Rix highlighted this will be held in Norwich and currently only covers the Day School excluding travel or accommodation. Those present were asked if the Bursary should be extended to cover the whole Annual School and this was unanimously approved. 

· Details will be circulated for applications with certain conditions attached. The successful applicant will be expected to provide a report on the event  for the branch.
· A bursary for South East AGM & Day School had been awarded, but not taken up,

· Debbie Gardner and Edward Sargent offered to host/organise events in 2015. Details to be circulated

7. Election of Officers:

Members were nominated and seconded as follows: 

Chair: & Branch Rep Sean Rix

Nominated - Debbie Gardner

Seconded  -  Beverley Mogford

Treasurer : Lone Le Vay

Nominated - Debbie Gardner

Seconded  -  Sanne Roberts

Whole Sussex (east and West) Rep: Sanne Roberts

Nominated – Lesley Johnson

Seconded  - Debbie Gardner

Kent Rep: Ollie Chapman (to remain as no other nominations)

Nominated – Sean Rix

Seconded  - Lone Le Vay

Surrey Rep: Sean Rix

Nominated - Debbie Gardner

Seconded  -  Sanne Roberts

Peter Mills is standing down after many years. Sean Rix thanked him for the time and skills he has given to the Branch.

Branch Secretary: Debbie Maltby / Clare Dales 

Nominated – Lone Le Vay

Seconded – Sean Rix

Membership Secretary: Eimear Murphy

Nominated - Debbie Gardner

Seconded  -  Beverley Mogford

8. AOB:  

· Kate Kendall was warmly welcomed as the IHBC’s very first LETS Liaison Officer ( Learning, Education, Training & Standards).  Kate described her role as supporting the IHBC’s extensive voluntary network in its organisation, development and delivery of the UK-wide programme of training events.  Kate outlined some initial plans for this and welcomed ideas where she could support the local branch. 

· Edward Sargeant outlined a planned visit to The Royal Historic Docks at Chatham. This event, planned for late spring 2015 will include behind the scenes access and will be a full days tour. 20 people max. Details to follow.

· Duncan Philips expressed a wish to be involved with South east Branch in an informal capacity. This was welcomed by Sean Rix, who added that participation, the suggestion of events or an other ideas are always welcome. 

· John McInally expressed thanks to the Branch Committee for the hard work they do throughout the year and for organising events and the AGM. The sentiment was received with thanks by Sean Rix.

9. Date Of Next Meeting: TBC. The next AGM will be in autumn 2015, with the next Branch Committee Meeting and other events to be circulated and posted to the IHBC website

10. The meeting closed at 1pm 
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